
Families and Education Levy Oversight Committee 
 
 

AGENDA 
Tuesday, October 13, 2015 

3:30 – 5:00 p.m. 
West Seattle Elementary School - Library 

6760 34th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98126 
 

 
Welcome and Introductions Council President Tim Burgess  
 
 
Review and Approve 9/8/15 Minutes  Tim Burgess 
 
 
Review Agenda Holly Miller 
 
 
Elementary Health Overview Sarah Wilhelm, Public Health – Seattle & King County  
  
 
Elementary Clinic Tour All 
  
 
Thank You and Adjourn Holly Miller, All 
 
 
 
 
Attachments 
Draft Minutes from 9/8/15 Meeting 
Elementary Health Presentation 
 
 
Next Meeting 
November 10, 2015 



  
 
 
 

FAMILIES AND EDUCATION  
LEVY OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 
 

MINUTES 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Kevin Washington, Saadia Hamid, Hueiling Chan, Allison Wood, Lucy 
Gaskill-Gaddis, Ruth Kagi, Marty McLaren, Charles Knutson, Elise Chayet. 
  
OTHERS PRESENT:  Holly Miller (DEEL), Donnie Grabowski (DEEL), Sid Sidorowicz (DEEL), 
Monica Liang-Aguirre (DEEL), Michael Stone(SPS), Brian Goodnight (Council Central Staff), 
Christy Leonard (DEEL). 
 
Holly Miller called the meeting to order.  H. Miller apologized to the group while informing 
them that Councilmember Tim Burgess would be unable to attend tonight’s meeting.  
Introductions were made and H. Miller introduced Allison Wood and Ruth Kagi as new 
members of the Levy Oversight Committee. 
 
H. Miller asked the group if there were any changes to the August 11 LOC draft minutes.  No 
changes were requested and the minutes were approved.  H. Miller reviewed the agenda 
which included the Department of Education and Early Learning Budget Overview and the 
Seattle Preschool Program Enrollment Update. 
 
Department of Education and Early Learning Budget Overview 
 
Donnie Grabowski presented the Department of Education and Early Learning Budget 
Overview. 
 
Kevin Washington stated that prior to the combining of the programs, there were separate 
budgets for each of the organizations.  Is the combined budget that we are looking at with the 
programs added together vastly different from the separate budgets we were looking at and is 
the plan to continue running the programs for the next fiscal year?  D. Grabowski replied that 
the substantial change this year was the addition of the Seattle Preschool Program and that as 
a new department DEEL is still experiencing growing pains.  Management has become aware 
that we may be a little short-staffed and we are currently looking closer at staffing issues 
related to Human Resources and Information Technology, which are currently being out-
sourced to other city departments. 
 
H. Miller replied that in the organization chart the director’s office has the biggest budget 
which includes the director’s office staff and K-12 levy staff.  Eventually our plan is to have K-
12 staff become a separate division.  The budget office did not want to add a lot of 
administrative staff in the first year so we are being conservative in the management of these 

DRAFT 
City of Seattle 

 
Department of Education and Early Learning 

700 5th Avenue, Suite 1700 • PO Box 94665 • Seattle, WA 98124-6965 • (206) 233-5118 • FAX (206) 233-5142 
 Page 1 



levies.  We are constrained by financial plans we put together when these levies were created 
which includes a 4% administrative cap by the ordinance.  H. Miller confirmed that the Seattle 
Youth Violence and Prevention Initiative (SYVPI) is moving to the Human Services 
Department effective January 2016. 
 
Lucy Gaskill-Gaddis asked if we had more information in regards to the reason for investment 
earnings shortfall.  D. Grabowski replied that it is a city-managed fund which is managed 
conservatively.  Charles Knutson asked how long DEEL intends to hold onto the FEL $1.5 
million contingency fund and if there is a point in time when the money is used or if it is solely 
for a rainy day.  D. Grabowski replied that in the first three years of the FEL Levy, the City 
under-collected property tax and investment earning revenue and need to make sure that we 
don’t spend any of the contingency fund until we know how much revenue is collected for the 
remaining years of the levy (2015-18).  She added that there is no money left from the 2004 
levy.  K. Washington asked about our comfort level with revenue sources for the Seattle 
Preschool Program.  H. Miller replied that in terms of tuition we are still enrolling kids and 
that we will be analyzing revenue sources. 
 
Ruth Kagi stated that the State just passed a whole new system that has a lot of revenue going 
to child-care providers based on levels of quality and asked if DEEL has built this into their 
system.  D. Grabowski replied that DEEL has developed a provider payment calculator that 
determines payments based on teacher qualifications, other student funding sources (ECEAP, 
Head Start, Step Ahead), and number of students per classroom.    S. Sidorowicz replied that 
this is in regards to the blending of funding sources and an example of this is when DEEL 
collects enrollment information we see the distribution of children who qualify for ECEAP in 
the city, identify who they are and where the slots are.  The provider will primarily know that 
they have a blend of children in their program that they are getting reimbursed for, however 
the provider will not know who is an ECEAP child.  Ideally we blend the money behind the 
scenes and pay providers by classroom. 
 
L. Gaskill-Gaddis stated that if you have a classroom of kids based on various criteria, some 
kids are part of the Seattle Preschool Program and some aren’t, with some bringing in other 
resources.  Is there a standard rate?  S. Sidorowicz replied that all kids will be part of the 
Seattle Preschool Program and that there is a standard rate that is adjusted based on unique 
program requirements.  L. Gaskill-Gaddis asked if a classroom has children from multiple 
programs such as Step Ahead, ECEAP and private pay, will the reimbursement be different for 
each one based on their particular criteria?  H. Miller replied that they will all be treated the 
same and added that we hope to develop a common set of standards so that blending of 
funding will be much easier.  H. Miller stated that she believes that there is movement at the 
federal level to create more flexibility with funding. 
 
Saadia Hamid asked who the professional development funds will be administered by.  H. 
Miller replied that it would be administered by the city and that we have centralized 
professional development to ensure high quality.  E. Chayet asked if we have any sense of the 
impact that “Best Starts for Kids” might have.  H. Miller replied that the county is facing 
challenges with all the jurisdictions.  There was an attempt, but they didn’t feel like they could 
reach an agreement with Seattle.  The focus will be birth to three.  M. McLaren asked if Head 
Start has always had six-hour programs.  H. Miller replied that both ECEAP and Step Ahead 
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have also not had six-hour programs and part of the complexity is figuring out how to allocate 
the revenue.  We will work with Head start to figure out how to supplement their budgets. 
 
Seattle Preschool Program (SPP) Update 
 
Sid Sidorowicz presented the Seattle Preschool Program Enrollment Update. 
 
K. Washington asked how the chart of household income levels compared to what was initially 
expected.  DEEL did a combination of eligibility factors around the kids, one of which was 
household income.  How did the reality work out compared to what you were thinking?  S. 
Sidorowicz replied that for new applicants the percentage of what the parents have to pay in 
tuition is lower than what DEEL initially estimated.  We are currently in the process of 
gathering information for families who were pre-enrolled and in November will provide more 
information on how the revenue paid out. 
 
R. Kagi stated that you mentioned having four times as many applications as slots, what is the 
criteria for prioritizing who gets these slots?  S. Sidorowicz replied that you must be a city 
resident and that the child must be three or four years old.  4-year-olds across the city and 3-
year-olds whose families are under the 300 federal poverty level are eligible, as well as 
children who have a sibling already in the program.  For new SPP providers, existing 3–year-
olds who were in their program will go in as 4-year-olds for the first year however this only 
applies for the first year as a provider.  Parents are coming in desiring a two-year program for 
their 3-year-olds for continuity of care and we are having ongoing discussions regarding the 
ramifications of prioritizing 4-year-olds with city council.  L. Gaskill-Gaddis asked if SPP 
providers will need to recruit new children every year since they won’t have the continuity of 
care for three-year-olds.  S. Sidorowicz replied that if they were selected as an SPP child those 
3-year-olds will stay in the program, however if they were not the child would be placed in 
another classroom on-site.  E. Chayet asked if it was a city council decision or LOC 
recommendation to prioritize 4-year-olds.  S. Sidorowicz replied that he believes it was 
written in the ordinance to prioritize 4-year olds, then 3-year olds, and finally some kind of 
grandfathering.  R. Kagi asked if DEEL was able to access the state early achievers professional 
development for support.  H. Miller replied that we adopted two curriculum, High Scope and 
Creative Curriculum of which we have been relying on state training. 
 
K. Washington asked what we are doing with classrooms provided by the district.  H. Miller 
replied that the school board voted on August 19 and authorized three classrooms which are 
Bailey Gatzert, Van Asselt and the old Van Asselt.  There will continue to be issues with the 
school board over some concerns such as space, unknowns around enrollment, and the new 
charter ruling.  R. Kagi stated that the Mayor talked about possibly using community centers 
for space and wondered if that was occurring in this first round?  H. Miller replied that it is not 
in the first round, however it is being discussed as part of the expansion plan.  L. Gaskill-
Gaddis asked if the new authorized SPS classrooms are being created from scratch and if the 
teachers in the new classrooms are district employees who will be paid by the district?  S. 
Sidorowicz replied that the district classrooms are being created from scratch and that the 
teachers in district classrooms will be paid by the salary schedule of the district. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 
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Elementary Health Investments

Levy Oversight Committee
October 13, 2015
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Elementary Health: 2011 Levy 
Implementation Plan
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 Health conditions identified during elementary school 
predict both short- and long-term academic outcomes, 
including test scores, grade retention, and high school 
graduation. These associations highlight the importance  
of early intervention.

 Addressing elementary students’ mental and physical 
health improves attendance, their readiness to learn, and 
some academic measures. This makes students more 
available to benefit from other academically-
focused interventions.



Building on School-based Health Center 
Success in Seattle

10/8/20153

 Mature, sustainable school-
based health system with 
demonstrated impact on 
student outcomes

 How to take school-based 
health to the next level –
maximize health and academic 
impacts with early intervention 
at the elementary level
 Strengthen collaborations with 

schools, school district, and other 
partners

 Strengthen Tier 1 universal 
prevention at school sites

Photo credit: Seattle Magazine.



Elementary School Health Services
 Four sites started in 2012-2013; 4 added in 2013-2014
 Provide, link, or partner to provide health, mental health, 

and health care access services
 School-specific models
 Family-centered
 Healthy school 

environment

Melissa Lo, Nurse Practitioner at Dearborn Park International, and Janet Cady, School Based Health 
Medical Director, discuss elementary health services with Governor Jay Inslee in April 2015.



Madrona K-8 School 

West Seattle Elementary

Van Asselt Elementary

Roxhill Elementary

Highland Park Elementary

Dearborn Park Elementary

Bailey Gatzert Elementary

Beacon Hill Intl ES

 
   

2015-16 Elementary Health Sites
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SBHC Sponsor
Odessa Brown Children's Clinic

Neighborcare



Elementary Health Investment
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Elementary Investment Middle/High Investment

Staffing 
(average FTE 
per site)

.2 medical

.25 mental health

.4 health coordinator

1.0 medical
1.0 mental health
1.0 health coordinator

Levy funding 
per site 
(average)

$48,161 $225,000

% total 
operating cost 
covered by levy 
funds (average)

50% 66%



Results: Model Development
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 High demand for mental health services
 Collaboration with coordinated school health staff, especially nurse and 

school counselor, key to successful referral systems
 Levy investment able to leverage additional funding for expansion targeting 

school’s specific needs
 Special Ed Emotionally and Behaviorally Disabled classroom at Madrona
 Neighborcare pilot: 2 full days on site will result in higher 

productivity/lower cost per encounter
 Health coordinator role evolving to provide health education, outreach, and 

support for families – family involvement key to success!



Student Demographics: Elementary Health
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Students Served v. Student Body by Race (2014-2015)

% of Students
Served by
SBHCs
(n=787)

% of Total
Student
Bodyat 8
SBHC Sites
(n=3377)



Elementary Health: Performance Measures
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2012-2013 (4 sites) 2013-2014 2014-2015 2015-2016

Indicator 
Measure

Percent of elementary school students with fewer than 10 absences per 
year

Outcome 
Measures

Percent of 1st or 2nd grade students will meet or 
exceed typical growth in math and reading MAP.

Percent of 3rd – 5th grade students 
will meet standard on the math and 

reading MSP

Percent of 4th and 5th grade 
students will achieve high or 
typical growth on the state’s 
Student Growth Percentile 

measure in math

Percent of 4th and 5th grade 
students will achieve high or 
typical growth on the state’s 
Student Growth Percentile 

measure in reading



2013 2014 2015

71% 
Met Target

67% 
Met Target

72% 
Met Target

 Target:

 70%

 Target:

 73%
 Target:

 73%

Results: Attendance
Students with Fewer Than Ten Absences 
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 Achieved 91% of 
the target goal in 
2013-2014 and  
98.5% in 2014-15 
(earned full 
performance pay)

 Notes
 SPS shifted to a 

new calculation 
for absences in 
2014-15

 Four new schools 
were funded 
beginning 2013-
14

2012-13 2013-14 2014-15



2013 2014 2015

26% 
Met Target

23% 
Met Target

21% 
Met Target

 Target:

 22%

 Target:

 28%  Target:

 25%

Results: MAP
1st & 2nd Grade Students Meeting/Exceeding Typical 
Growth on MAP in Math and Reading
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 Achieved 83% of 
target goal in 
2013-2014 and 
85% in 2014-15 
(lost ~$2,000/year 
in performance pay)

Notes
 Four new 

schools were 
funded beginning 
2013-14

2012-13 2013-14 2014-15



2015-16 Elementary Health Sites by Type
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 7 of the 8 SBHC 
sites also receive 
Elementary 
Innovation funding

 7 of 16 Elementary 
Innovation sites are 
also Elementary 
Health sites

 
  

 

   

Investment Types
Innovation School Only

SBHC only

SBHC and Innovation School



Expanded elementary health services: 2015-16
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 7 of 8 sites will have some expanded services this year
 Three funded from school’s discretionary budget (including 

levy performance pay)
 Two through Neighborcare pilot
 One through levy innovation funds
 One through CLEAR Project grant through Public Health

 All seven sites funded expanded Mental Health Therapist 
FTE (4-16 additional hours/week)

 Mix of expanded medical provider & coordinator time 



Provider Panel
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 Melissa Lo, Nurse Practitioner, Dearborn Park 
International/Bailey Gatzert/Van Asselt; Neighborcare Health 

 Gina Guttman, Mental Health Therapist, Beacon Hill 
International; Odessa Brown Children’s Clinic

 Terri Helm-Redmund, School Nurse, West Seattle Elementary

 Laura Bermes, Counselor, West Seattle Elementary



Thank you!

Please join us for a visit to the West Seattle Elementary 
School-based Health Center! 
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